CVBB General Meeting Minutes

11 March 2013

The meeting was called to order by Jon Tallman at 7:00 pm. There were approximately 30 members in attendance.

A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the **February 2013** minutes as stated. For the record, from this month forward, the minutes from the previous meetings will be posted on the website in "draft" form so everyone can view them. Upon approval, a "final" version will be posted over the draft form.

Treasurer's Report - Dominic Sherony

- Loss to date is \$10,000. Some highlights:
 - o Expenses:
 - \$5,000 in staff salaries plus some insurance was paid.
 - o Income: \$1,000 restaurant cards fundraiser. (\$500 profit)
 - \$4,200 in candy bars sales; net profit of \$1,700

Harrisburg Senators fundraiser is coming up soon; we will sell game tickets for a game on May 6th and some band members will perform before the game. We are still looking for someone to run the hanging basket fundraiser in conjunction with Paulus Orchard this spring! This is usually a very profitable fundraiser for us; we just need someone to coordinate information between the students and the Orchard and organize the delivery day....plenty of volunteers are always available to help with delivery. Please consider donating a little time for this.

• A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the Treasurer's report, as stated.

Band Director's Report

• Mr. Porter was not present so there was no report. He sent out an email recently with updates.

President's Report

- **Volunteers:** still have key positions open for several committees. We are in need of a student fundraiser coordinator. This is a really important position, as the student funds help pay for all of their apparel and trips. We need someone to coordinate Fry Wagon outdoor events and the Mentor program. Please reach out to new parents and try to get them involved. The following is a complete list of open positions for the coming year:
 - Student Fundraisers
 - Fry wagon non-stadium events
 - Mentor program
 - Chaperones
 - Visitors concession stand
 - Photography
 - Sewing
 - Echoes in the Valley needs to step up to shadow since all of the lead parents have seniors
- Wildwood Trip/Maria Einolf and Robin Zampelli all rooms are reserved; still waiting on one person to confirm information. Any questions about the trip can be forwarded to Maria Einolf or Robin Zampelli. The next payment is due on April 8th. Anyone who is going needs to have their clearances done ASAP!
- Echoes in the Valley/Stacey Rucker 36 volunteers have signed up so far; 8 for concessions; 4 for entrance to gym, 2 for registration and parking; 10 for grams, etc... We still need more volunteers. There will be a meeting

next week for volunteers; details will be coming out from Stacey Rucker about this. There was an offer from students in ROTC to volunteer for the day. The boosters agreed that this would be a great idea. We have 31 groups coming to perform at this point. If anyone is interested in sponsoring an award, please contact Janet Richey. Also, baked goods will be needed for Saturday; they can be dropped off at the school cafeteria Saturday morning or donations can be sent in with your child; all baked goods should be individually wrapped.

- **US Bands competition** show is set for October 12th, following our Echoes competition on October 5th. (Formerly USSBA) Our band will perform in exhibition since we host the event. We need to contact college bands now to get someone on the schedule for this event and for Echoes.
- Outdoor band is now in the Cavalcade of Bands circuit TOB circuit for the Indoor program. Information is available on Mr. Porter's webpage on this.
- Scholarships for seniors applications are available now and are due April 10th.
- **Celebrate CV** meeting this Wednesday that Jon will go to. Information will be coming out with details about the day's events. Please keep this date open and consider volunteering some of your time.
- New Parent meeting we need someone to coordinate information for the new parents meeting in April.
- Basket bingo fundraiser/Maria Einolf opportunity to raise funds for the band. Maria will coordinate the event but we would need someone to solicit businesses for sponsorship and someone to run the concession stand. We are looking for volunteers to help with this. If anyone is interested, please contact Maria Einolf, or one of the board members, for more information. We would need a minimum of 23 corporate sponsors and would like someone to coordinate this. We have the potential to make at least \$2,000, assuming we have at least 100 attendees.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm.

Respectfully Submitted by,

Jenny Pyers, Recording Secretary

The next meeting will be held on Monday, April 8th at 7:00 pm in the Orchestra Room.